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775. Shri Vajpayee: Will the Minis­
ter of Health be pleased to refer to 
the reply given to Unstarred Ques­
tion No. 2935 on the 27th September,
1958 and state:

(a) the progress made in regard to 
the clearance of  the slums around 
Junta Masjid Delhi;

(b) whether the scheme to build a 
modem fish market at Dujana House, 
Delhi has since been finalised; and

(c) if so, the details thereof?

The Minister of Health (Shri Kar- 
markar):  (a) and (b).  Government 
has sanctioned the scheme for  the 
re-modelling of  the Dujana House 
which provides for a fish market with 
a cold storage, besides  residential 
units, vegetable booths and shops etc. 
The Central P.W.D. are ready to take 
up the work in hand, but the work 
cannot be started unless the existing 
structures are vacated by their pre­
sent occupants.  The Delhi Develop­
ment Authority is using all possible 
methods to persuade these people to 
shift  temporarily to any of  the 
Transit Camps or subsidised houses of 
the Authority,  but so far it has not 
been successful.  The Mayor of  the 
Delhi Municipal Corporation has also 
been requested to use her good offices 
in the matter so  that this scheme 
which is to the advantage of the pre­
sent occupants is  executed without 
any further delay—The reluctance on 
the part of the occupants to shift to 
alternative accommodation is delaying 
the implementation of this scheme.
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